
Today we stand at a crossroads. 

The UN Pact for the Future must not reverse a decade of progress. We demand an inclusive
future because persons with disabilities are not just beneficiaries—they are essential contributors

to sustainable development. 

We must ensure that persons with disabilities move from the margins to the mainstream of
development agendas. 

Join us in calling for an inclusive Pact that recognizes the role of persons with disabilities in
sustainable development, and for the creation of a disability-specific ImPact Coalition. 

Let's build an inclusive future where equal participation leads to equal progress for all.

the world must reaffirm that persons with disabilities are 
active participants and equal beneficiaries of sustainable development


